
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 20 July 2006 

14. NOTICES OF MOTION 
 
 Pursuant to Standing Order 2.16.1, notices of motion were received in writing as follows: 
 
 (i) That the Board seek information relating to the safety of the zebra crossing outside of the 

Edgeware Super Value. 
 
 The Board resolved that, due to a recent accident, staff be requested to review pedestrian 

safety issues at the pedestrian crossing on the Edgeware Road/Colombo Street intersection as 
a matter of urgency. 

 
 (ii) That the Board express its opposition to the reduction of certificates for Community Pride 

Awards. 
 
  The Board resolved to advise the Community Engagement Manager it wishes to ensure there 

is an unlimited number of certificates for recognising the community’s efforts in relation to 
Garden Pride Awards. 

 
 (iii) That the Board request work to be undertaken in relation to the island located in Grassmere 

Street. 
 
  The Board resolved that yellow lines be installed around the island located in the middle of the 

road near to No. 41 Grassmere Street. 
 
 (iv) That the Board request costings relating to work contracted by Council to outside consultants. 
 
  The Board resolved to request how much money has been spent in both the previous and 

current financial year on outside consultants across all areas of Council functions. 
 
 (v) That the Board appoint one of its members to Community Watch. 
 
  The Board resolved to appoint Myra Barry as its liaison person with Community Watch. 
 
 


